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ITEM 5. OTHER EVENTS AND REGULATION FD DISCLOSURE. 
 
         On November 26, 2003, Credit Acceptance Corporation (the "Company"), 
issued a press release announcing that it commenced a modified dutch auction 
tender offer to purchase up to 2,600,000 of its outstanding common stock at a 
price per share of $12.50 to $17.00. The press release, dated November 26, 2003, 
is attached as Exhibit 99.1 to this Form 8-K. 
 
ITEM 7. FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AND EXHIBITS. 
 
         (c) Exhibits. 
 
         99.1     Press Release dated November 26, 2003 
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         CREDIT ACCEPTANCE ANNOUNCES MODIFIED DUTCH AUCTION TENDER OFFER 
 
 
SOUTHFIELD, MICHIGAN -- NOVEMBER 26, 2003 -- Credit Acceptance Corporation 
(NASDAQ:CACC) today announced that it has commenced a modified dutch auction 
tender offer to purchase up to 2,600,000 of its outstanding common stock at a 
price per share of $12.50 to $17.00. The tender offer will expire at 5:00 p.m., 
Eastern Standard Time, Tuesday, January 6, 2004, unless extended by Credit 
Acceptance. Tenders of shares must be made on or prior to the expiration of the 
tender offer and shares may be withdrawn at any time on or prior to the 
expiration of the tender offer. Credit Acceptance's obligation to purchase is 
subject to the conditions set forth in the offer to purchase and letter of 
transmittal documents being sent to shareholders. 
 
Under the tender offer, shareholders of Credit Acceptance common stock will be 
invited to choose a price at which they are willing to sell their shares to the 
Credit Acceptance, within the range of $12.50 to $17.00 per share. Credit 
Acceptance will then select the lowest single purchase price that will allow it 
to buy up to 2,600,000 shares of stock, or such lesser number of shares as are 
properly tendered and not withdrawn. All shares acquired in the tender offer 
will be purchased at the same purchase price regardless of whether the 
shareholder selected a lower price. If more than the maximum number of shares 
sought is tendered, tendering shareholders owning fewer than 100 shares will 
have their shares purchased without proration and all other shares will be 
purchased on a pro rata basis, subject to the conditional tender provisions 
described in the Offer to Purchase. Shareholders whose shares are purchased in 
the tender offer will be paid the purchase price net in cash, without interest, 
promptly after the expiration of the tender offer. Shareholders whose shares are 
not purchased in the tender offer will have their shares returned to them, free 
of charge, promptly after the expiration of the tender offer. The offer is not 
contingent upon any minimum number of shares being tendered. 
 
Credit Acceptance anticipates that it will obtain all of the funds necessary to 
purchase shares tendered in the tender offer, and to pay related fees and 
expenses, from existing cash reserves and by borrowing under its $135 million 
revolving credit facility. The tender offer is not conditioned upon the receipt 
of financing. 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
As of November 25, 2003, Credit Acceptance had 42,010,005 shares outstanding. 
The closing price of Credit Acceptance's common stock on the Nasdaq on November 
25, 2003, which was the last trading day prior to the commencement of the offer, 
was $13.83 per share. 
 
Georgeson Shareholder Communications, Inc. is the Information Agent for the 
offer and Computershare Trust Company of New York is the Depositary. The Offer 
to Purchase, Letter of Transmittal and related documents are being mailed to 
registered shareholders and will also be made available for distribution to 
beneficial owners of Credit Acceptance common stock. Questions related to the 
offer and requests for copies of the Offer to Purchase, the Letter of 
Transmittal and related documents may be directed to Georgeson Shareholder 
Communications, Inc. at (800) 213-0446. 
 
Neither Credit Acceptance nor its Board of Directors is making any 
recommendation whether shareholders should tender or refrain from tendering 
their shares or at what purchase price they should choose to tender their 
shares. Credit Acceptance's directors and executive officers have advised Credit 
Acceptance that they do not intend to tender any shares in the offer. 
 
This press release is for informational purposes only and is not an offer to buy 
or the solicitation of an offer to sell any shares of Credit Acceptance's common 
stock. The solicitation of offers to buy Credit Acceptance's common stock will 
only be made pursuant to the Offer to Purchase and related materials that Credit 
Acceptance will be distributing to its shareholders. Shareholders are urged to 
read Credit Acceptance's Tender Offer Statement on Schedule TO filed with the 
SEC in connection with the tender offer, which includes as exhibits the Offer to 
Purchase and the related Letter of Transmittal, as well as any amendments or 
supplements to the Statement when they become available, because they contain 
important information. Each of these documents has been or will be filed with 
the SEC, and shareholders may obtain them free of charge from the SEC at the 
SEC's Website (http://www.sec.gov/) or from Georgeson Shareholder 
Communications, Inc., the Information Agent for the tender offer, toll free at 
(800) 213-0446. 
 
Description of Credit Acceptance Corporation 
 
Credit Acceptance is a financial services company specializing in products and 
services for a network of automobile dealer-partners. Credit Acceptance provides 
its dealer-partners with financing sources for consumers with limited access to 
credit and delivers credit approvals instantly through the internet. Other 
dealer-partner services include marketing, sales training and a wholesale 
purchasing cooperative. Through its financing program, Credit Acceptance helps 
consumers change their lives by providing them an opportunity to strengthen and 
reestablish their credit standing by making timely monthly payments. Credit 
Acceptance is publicly traded on the NASDAQ National Market under the symbol 
CACC. For more information, visit www.creditacceptance.com. 
 
 


